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Call to Order and Approval of Minutes and Agenda 



growth in online enrollments. Dr. Blake announced that he was asking the Board of Regents and 
Chancellor for $5 million in funding for increasing the aviation programs, and he was hopeful for 
a positive outcome. A request for funding at Dublin was currently on hold, but he was optimistic 
that might be re-introduced with the argument that it would be helpful in growing the nursing 
programs in Dublin, which would help address the local and statewide shortage of nurses. 

Dr. Blake also said the USG was pleased with MGA enrollment-wise, and since we are not 
increasing tuition, he was going to be asking them for possible special or other funding. 
Whatever the outcomes, the university will know in April. 

Dr. Blake congratulated the Eastman campus on their recent international accreditation. 

The question was asked about the status of the proposed partnership with Delta announced last 
year. Dr. Blake responded that conversations were continuing and continuing to move forward. 
MGA has agreed to recruit students from Delta, and they have agreed to promote MGA to their 
employees for online education and training. The real effects from this will begin in the spring. 
MGA is applying for grant from Delta to fund the institution to provide training to Delta 
employees at the Hartfield-Jackson airport, although this was not yet fully confirmed. 

Report from Dr. Anderson 

Dr. Anderson could not be present because he was out of town, but he did provide a message for 









recommendation? The Senate could potentially recommend a change to the MGA part of the 
policy, but not the USG section. Dr. Wearn said that the Senate could recommend such a change 
to the administration. Dr. Matthews pointed out that there is a clear policy stating instructor 
authority to act concerning any potential classroom distractions, which would cover something 
like vaping. Distractions to students or to the instructor would fall under this purview. Josh 
Waters, University Counsel, would likely be the best person to consult about how to go about 
getting the wording changed. Ed Wallace made a motion that the Senate recommend to the 
University Council that the term “vaping products” be added to the list of prohibited substances 
and devices in the Middle Georgia State University's Tobacco Free Campus Policy. The 
recommended wording was then clarified as “vaping products and devices”. The Senate 
approved the proposal by voice vote. The question was raised concerning potential language 
added to course syllabi. Mr. Swenson suggested possibly sending a note to the Provost. The point 
was then raised whether this sort of thing might not already be covered by the standard 
requirement to follow the policies of the Student Handbook. Mr. Swenson suggested that faculty 



Mr. Swenson made one final announcement. He reminded the Senate that our Vice-Chair had 
missed the first meeting of the year to attend the birth of his child, and congratulations to his 
family were extended. Mr. Wallace showed a picture of his family with their new addition. 

Mr. Swenson moved to conclude the meeting. There were no objections. 

Kathleen Burt, Recorder 

  

 


